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Principalôs Report 

Staffing 

This Friday will see the end of our tutoring programme and we 

extend huge thanks and much appreciation to Jenny Ritchie and 

Kylie Cummins for their work with our students over this semester.  

Pam Adams is taking Long Service Leave for the first six weeks of 

Term 3 and her classroom will be taken over by Kylie Cummins. 

Both Sarah Featherby and April Griffiths will be absent for the first 

few days of Term 3. 

Reports 

All reports will be handed to students on Friday before they finish 

school for the term. For Year 10 students on Work Experience, we 

will give reports to siblings. Other reports can be collected from the general office after 2.30pm on Friday 

25th June. 

Assembly 

We will be holding a final assembly for the term at 2pm this Friday in the Stadium. Unfortunately, we are 

not able to invite parents and family to assemblies at this time. I have attached a current Covid-safe list 

with changes to some things due to the easing of restrictions. See the end of this newsletter. 

QR Code Check-In 

It has now been mandatory for schools to use a QR code check-in system. You do not need to check-in if 

you are dropping off or picking up students but you will need to come into the Office and check-in if you 

are entering buildings for meetings, incursions etc. We also have the traditional written book as well. 

Holidays 

The staff hope everyone has a happy and safe holiday. Remember to continue your hygiene focus and take 

care if you travel. All students will return to school on Monday 12th July.  

 

Lee-Anne Sherwell 

Principal 
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VISION STATEMENT  

Our  vision is to empower our students and staff to work together to become active 

and valued community members. We provide a safe and supportive learning 

environment, which fosters independent, resilient lifelong learners. 
 

BDS Motto:  Ψ!ŎƘƛŜǾƛƴƎ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΩ 
 

BDS Beliefs and Values: Displaying a sense of Fairness 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY DATES  

JUNE 

25th Whole School Assembly 

25th Last Day Term 2 ï 2.30pm finish 

JULY  

12th First Day Term 3 

AUGUST 

4th House Athletic Sports 

9th Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

24th Interschool Athletics Yr 7-12 

26th Calder Athletics F ï Yr6 
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Principalôs Availability over the Next Week 

Thursday Friday 

At School 

 

At School  - Last Day Term 2 ï 

Finish at 2.30pm 

 

 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 

Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond 

the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss 

out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is 

part of making Victoria the Education State and the Governmentôs commitment to breaking the 

link between a studentôs background and their outcomes. 
 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS       
FUND (CSEF) 

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences 
in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper 
understanding of how the world works while sports teach 
teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a 
healthy curriculum. 
CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist 
eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps 
and sporting activities. 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a 
temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum 
seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the 
school to use towards expenses relating to camps, 
excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your 
child. 
 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

ω $125 for primary school students 

ω $225 for secondary school students 

  

MORE INFORMATION 

For more information about CSEF visit: 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx 

 

HOW TO APPLY 

New applicants should contact the school office to  
obtain a CSEF application form or download  
from the website below.  
If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last 
year, you do not need to complete an application 
form this year unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances.  

You only need to complete an application form if 
any of the following changes have occurred: 

¶ new student enrolments; your child has 
started or changed schools this year. 

¶ changed family circumstances; such as a 
change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings 
commencing this year. 

Check with the school office if you are unsure. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx


 

 
 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 5/6 ²wL¢LbDΧ!D!LbΗ 
This week instead of making a mess writing on the tables, we were 
making a mess whilst cleaning them using shaving cream. 



 

Community News 

 
Join us on a cultural adventure at the Day Visitor Area, Kooyoora State Park. Come and listen to the Dja Dja 
Wurrung Rangers stories about this special cultural landscape. A fun filled activity with Aboriginal games, 
painting and interpretation.  
This activity is suitable for children aged 6-12, who must be accompanied by a parent or guardian aged 18 or over. 
 

When: Monday July 5th, 11.00am ï 12:30pm 

Where: Day Visitor Area on Back Rd, off Melville Caves Rd, Kooyoora State Park. 

Who: Suitable for families with primary and/or preschool aged children.  

Join us on a cultural adventure at Rocky Crossing, Englishôs Bridge Streamside Reserve. Come and listen to the 
Dja Dja Wurrung Rangers stories about this special cultural landscape. A fun filled activity with Aboriginal 
games, painting and interpretation.  

This activity is suitable for children aged 6-12, who must be accompanied by a parent or guardian aged 18 or over. 
 

When: Wednesday July 7th, 10:30am ï 12:00pm 

Where: Englishs Bridge Streamside Reserve, Rocky Crossing Rd, Goornong VIC 3557. 

Who: Suitable for families with primary and/or preschool aged children.  

Bookings: Bookings are essential and can be made via the Parks Victoria Junior Ranger website, 

https://juniorrangers.com.au/whats-on/ 
More Information  Ph: 13 1963 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
DINOMANIACS  
Tuesday 21 September 10.30am 
DINOMANIACS is a highly interactive dinosaur 
adventure which is suitable for the whole family! 
!ǘ ǘƘƛǎ ΨŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎƘƻǿ ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊΩΣ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
imagination run wild as you embark on an awe 
inspiring, exhilarating and gripping journey with 
Toby the T-Rex, Razor the Raptor, Tara the 
Dino Queen, Shaun the Dino Doctor, plus special 
guests! 
There are plenty of surprises, songs, jokes and 
dancing, as well as exciting opportunities for 
the audience to get up close and personal with 
the dinosaurs. 
You may even be lucky enough to be picked out of 
the audience to join in the fun on stage! 
Bring your family, buckle up and let 
DINOMANIACS take you on a fun journey of pure 
roarsomness. 
Early bird Prices before Friday 3 September 2021 
11.59pm Adult $20 Child $15  
Family 4 ς $55.00 ($13.75 pp) 
Full price tickets Adult $25 Child $20 
Family 4 ς $60.00 ($15.00 pp) 

Book: Online: swanhilltownhall.com 
 

https://juniorrangers.com.au/whats-on/


 

 

 
 
 
 


